
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Thursday, August 23, 2018, 6:00PM
MINUTES

Present:  Acting Chair Peter Hughes, Noreen Donahue, Ann Howe, Val Peter
Not Present:  Sharon Pfleger

Also present:  Residents from Harden Lane, Sugar Hill Drive and Church Street
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Acting Chair Peter Hughes and taped for Channel 18.
Step by Step Guidebook (Sewer Connection Guidebook)   
Peter Hughes introduced the topic stating that the intent of this document is to provide information in an understandable and informative way to those who need to connect to the sewer system.  The information is intended to include what actions need to be taken and when they should be done.  Peter thanked Ann Howe for her efforts gathering the information thus far.  Ann compiled a great many facets of the process in a document tracking input from committee members and Town staff.  
Peter then introduced a two-page summary prepared by Noreen Donahue intended to be placed in the working document as an introduction.  Peter suggested that this introductory summary might also be produced as a simplified stand-alone handout.  In addition, Peter referred to a document on the Health Department website that pertains to this situation.          
Peter initiated a discussion about what the shape and format of the final Guidebook would be.  He suggested that once the committee discusses direction, then Noreen and Peter would collate the several components into one readable document for review at the next committee meeting.  
Noreen Donahue advocated for a simple format to outline the very basic steps needed to connect to the sewer.  Noreen felt that most homeowners will rely on the Professional Engineer that they hire for any technical clarifications and would do that rather than consulting a reference document on their own.  She felt that some of the more detailed facts might be placed in the Glossary rather than in the body of the document.  Ann Howe felt that these technical aspects would be helpful particularly for non-resident homeowners who might be initiating this process from a distance. Val liked the simplified version but would like the option to drill down on certain features.

It was generally agreed that the result would be a hybrid document.  Recipients could read the simplified 5 Step Introduction and stop there or if interested they would have readily available a great deal of material for reference to aid them in the connection process.  A Table of Contents and Appendix would be added to the final version.         
Monthly Reports at Board of Selectmen Meetings
The Committee has discussed a process of reporting regularly (monthly) to the Board of Selectmen at their Monday meetings.  Wastewater informational segments happened in the past as an agenda item called “Wastewater Moments”.  These reports would be given by the Chair of the Support Committee or their designee.  

The Committee is planning to give its first monthly report to the Board of Selectmen on September 17, 2018, the third Monday of the month.  A topic for that report will be selected at the next meeting.
Open Cape Conference 

The annual Open Cape Conference was held last week covering wastewater, environmental and housing topics among others.  Ann Howe and Peter Hughes who had attended the conference shared some of the issues presented with the committee.
Questions from the Audience

Many residents from Harden Lane and Church Street have been told that they will require Grinder Pumps as part of their sewer connection and they had questions related to that circumstance.  The residents expressed a hope that they would be able to discuss the situation with the Town’s consulting engineer before the design is finalized rather than after.  These residents hoped that there could be a discussion about the possibility of other design alternatives for the Harden Lane area.  
One resident further requested that the Wastewater Committee advocate for the Town to bear the cost of the Grinder Pumps needed.  These pressure pumps are expensive and require alarms, winterizing during home absences and maintenance while in use.   
Peter Hughes said that he would try to facilitate a meeting for these residents with the consulting engineer, CDM Smith at our next evening meeting.

Adjournment
7:20 PM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


